Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Aspermont Independent School District
October 21, 2024

At a regular meeting of the Aspermont Independent School District Board of
Trustees held on October 21st, 2024, members Brandon Criswell, Jennifer Hodges,
Tres Myers, Shane Polk and Superintendent Zach Morris. Board members
Lorenzo Calamaco, Ray Bradley, and Bay Hecht were absent. Also in attendance
were Jeff Hurt, Kristin Marsh and Alexis Gaspar.

Vice-President Jennifer Hodges called the meeting to order at 6:51 p.m.
Superintendent Morris led the invocation and Jennifer Hodges led the pledges.
No one addressed the board in an open forum.

After reviewing, Brandon Criswell made a motion to approve the minutes from the
September 16, 2024 board meeting. Shane Polk seconded the motion. All were in
favor of the motion.

The board of trustees then moved to bills from the end of September and the
beginning of October. Tres Myers made a motion to approve the bills paid. Shane
Polk seconded the motion. Motion carried, unanimously.

Alexis Gaspar addressed the board on the successes in cross country, volleyball
and football as well as the upcoming events. FFA has LDEs coming up. The OAP
public production will be November 4th following the UIL Invitational.
Elementary is preparing for the UIL competition. The new math curriculum,
Eureka, is a change but parents and students have both praised it.

Superintendent Zach Morris delivered the attendance report of 182 students,
budget and investment reports, projected at $55,000 at the end of the year.

Work continues to be done to prepare the baseball field for the upcoming season.
Fence is under way and JH doors will be installed over Christmas break. The
HVAC company is coming the first week of November for preventive
maintenance.



Brandon Criswell made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Shane Polk. The
meeting adjourned at 7:07 p.m.

The next regular meeting will be held on November 18, 2024.

For the Board of Trustees:
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